

1.888.4WCS.KIDS www.wcskids.net

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

June 5, 2020

Dear WCS Community,

31300 Anita

Warren, MI 48093

586.825.2400

I recently had the opportunity to speak with some mental health professionals about how the current protests and rioting affect our children and their view of the world. The group all felt that this kind of civil unrest can be very difficult for children to understand, especially because of how it is portrayed on television and the internet.

To provide some support for parents, I have included some things to consider when talking with your children about what they see in the media.

- Talk about it. Kids notice and start categorizing things at a very young age, and that includes people too. Ask questions about what they are seeing and hearing on television.
- 2. Talk about feelings and about what they see and hear, including your own feelings. It is okay to tell them you do not have answers to many of their questions. Be open to learning the answers together.
- 3. Navigate your child's curiosity. Teach your children how to be respectfully curious. Ask them, "What makes you think that?" Ask clarifying questions or to explain further.

These are extraordinarily difficult times and supporting our children is our top priority.

On a positive note, Governor Gretchen Whitmer announced this week that our region of the state has moved to phase 4 of her MI-SAFE START re-opening plan, allowing us to resume sports conditioning, marching band, and nutrition services later this summer. Further details will be distributed through the directors and coaches very soon. To fully support this re-opening, the WCS Board of Education recently passed a new policy that addresses the COVID-19 pandemic, including a set of guidelines for staff and volunteers to follow when working with students.

Finally, if you have any questions about next week's materials swap at each of our schools, please contact your child's principal, and continue to be safe and stay healthy.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





،WCS عزيزي المجتمع

وقد أتيحت لي الفرصة مؤخراً للتحدث مع بعض المهنيين في مجال الصحة العقلية حول كيفية تأثير الاحتجاجات وأعمال الشغب الحالية على أطفالنا ونظرتهم إلى العالم. ورأت المجموعة جميعاً أن هذا النوع من الاضطرابات المدنية يمكن أن يكون من الصعب جداً على الأطفال فهمه، لا سيما بسبب كيفية تصويره على شاشات التلفزيون والإنترنت

لتقديم بعض الدعم للآباء والأمهات، لقد أدرجت بعض الأشياء للنظر عند التحدث مع أطفالك حول ما يرونه في وسائل الإعلام.

- الحديث عن ذلك. يلاحظ الأطفال الأشياء ويبدأون في تصنيفها في سن مبكرة جدًا ، وهذا يشمل الأشخاص أيضًا. طرح .1 أسئلة حول ما يرونه ويسمعونه على شاشة التلفزيون
 - تحدث عن المشاعر وحول ما يرونه ويسمعونه، بما في ذلك مشاعرك الخاصة. لا بأس من إخبارهم بأن لديك إجابات .2 . على العديد من أسئلتهم. كن منفتحًا لتعلم الإجابات معًا٥
- انتقل فضول طفلك. علّم أطفالك كيف يكونوا فضوليين باحترام. إسألهم، "ما الذي يجعلك تعتقد ذلك؟" اسأل توضيح . 3. الأسئلة أو للشرح أكثر من ذلك

.هذه أوقات صعبة للغاية، ودعم أطفالنا هو أولويتنا القصوى

ومن الناحية الإيجابية، أعلنت الحاكمة غريتشن ويتمر هذا الأسبوع أن منطقتنا في الولاية انتقلت إلى المرحلة الرابعة من خطتها لإعادة مما يسمح لنا باستئناف التكييف الرياضي، وفرقة المسيرة، وخدمات التغذية في وقت لاحق من هذا MI-SAFE START، فتح الصيف. سيتم توزيع المزيد من التفاصيل من خلال المديرين والمدربين في وقت قريب جدا.. ولدعم إعادة فتح هذه اللجنة بشكل بما في ذلك مجموعة من المبادئ ،COVID-19 كامل، أقر مجلس التعليم التابع للمجلس مؤخرا سياسة جديدة تتصدى لوباء التوجيهية للموظفين والمتطوعين ليتبعوها عند العمل مع الطلاب

أخيرًا، إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة حول مبادلة المواد الأسبوع المقبل في كل مدرسة من مدارسنا، يرجى الاتصال بمديرطفلك، والاستمرار في .السلامة والبقاء بصحة جيدة

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوي، دكتوراه